Superintendent’s Report

October 28th, 2013
        I.
    Roundtable Discussion
As we prepare to look at where we are compared to where we are going regarding assessment scores and student achievement, Mr. Abell will begin with a short power point in order to provide a baseline for discussion.  Feel free to utilize the questions attached as a starting point and feel free to expand on answers you don’t understand, because later in the meeting we will be addressing specific needs in order to assist schools in reaching their ultimate goals.
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
Sept. 25th; OVEC – Shelbyville
III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
*See Attached
        IV.     Program Director’s Meeting
*See Attached
         V.    Advisory Council Agenda
*See Attached
        VI.    Security Systems
The buzz-in systems are currently being installed with both TES and SCMS already completed.
      VII.     Preliminary Audit Findings
Once again, preliminary audit findings suggest the district has been, and continues to follow appropriate protocol with the financial component and ultimately, all spending within the district.
      VIII.    Superintendent Professional Growth and Effectiveness 

As discussed briefly last month, tonight’s roundtable discussion and consideration of needs and resources to assist schools moving forward is the last of three components that must be addressed in an open board meeting prior to the timeline of December 20th and uploading the information and evidence to ASSIST.

       IX.     Needs Assessment

Considering this is the first time the majority of the BOE has gone through this process, allow me to explain.  The needs assessment process is technically a process that distributes section 7 (leftover) funds to the schools.  Since revenue has been lower than expenditures from both the state and federal level leaving no “extra” funds when the budget is built, we have relied on local revenue to fund section 7 requests in the form of needs assessment.  However, be reminded that it would not be wise to extend purchases beyond the revenue stream brought in as a result of the tax increase.  Without the tax increase, there would be no Needs Assessment process this year as the budget did not include such purchases.  Therefore, the Council’s commend the courageous stance and action by the Board of Education to create a revenue stream to immediately meet specific needs.  The action items that we will consider later for purchases total nearly $70,000 ($69,300).  The request from ECE for an additional .5 teacher will total roughly $25,000 with benefits, the difference regarding the extension of the SCMS Instructional Coach was $8,000 and the paving of the parking areas will come in at approximately $26,000 for a grand total of $129,000.  The anticipated revenue from the tax increase is expected to total $124,000 this year.
